## Brother Carlos & Mrs. Jaimie Donate

Independent Baptist Missionaries Serving in Guatemala Since 1991
Sent through: First Baptist Church, 507 State Street Hammond, Indiana 46320 Tel. 219-932-0711
For all correspondence sent by regular mail, please include c/o Mrs. Sue Highfill
Our contact email is <a href="mailto:donate.carlos@yahoo.com">donate.carlos@yahoo.com</a> and our local Guatemala phone is 011-502-5558-2353

## MISSIONARY E-REPORT FOR THE MONTH OF DECEMBER 2022

December 29th, 2022

Dear Friends,

Psalm 126:3, "The LORD hath done great things for us; whereof we are glad."

This is a great verse to quote at the end of another year. God has certainly done great things in His vineyard of Guatemala City. In this last missionary e-report for 2022, may I just say how honored we are to have had friends like you praying for us and helping us financially on a monthly basis.

In December we celebrated our 15<sup>th</sup> anniversary in this locale, Zone 11 of Mixco County. The Lord blessed us with several new visitors. There was praising, preaching, and professions! Six souls were saved on Sunday morning of the 4rth, with 3 baptisms.

We also had our last Saturday Bible Club services for the year among the children, with over 40 in attendance on the 16<sup>th</sup>. Many kids were saddened to learn that the club will not meet again until January 28<sup>th</sup>, but our workers were glad for the vacations!

Our bi-weekly medical outreach downtown Guatemala City also had its last clinic early this month and will not meet again until mid-January when the area at Central Park is once again made available for us. Right now, it is being occupied by the Municipal authorities for Christmas celebrations. We are looking forward to re starting this new outreach, as we were averaging over 40 people each week, many who have expressed interest in coming to our church.

Our deaf outreach is currently not meeting pending the new year when they will surely make a comeback to Sunday services.

Finally, we were thrilled to get an invitation to attend a missions' conference in February in North Carolina. We do look forward to that. Afterwards I plan to visit my only brother Ed, who isn't well health wise. It will be an opportunity to minister to him. Please keep him in your prayers. He is a West Palm Beach Florida deputy sheriff. Also pray for Jaimie and I as we recover from a bad case of the flu. Thank God we are feeling much better, but for a few days we thought we might have to end up in the hospital.

God bless you all—and have a happy new year 2023!

For souls,

CA Donate

Psalms 126:5 "They that sow in tears shall reap in jov."